
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (9489 0090 0027 6226 5057 69) 
 
February 28, 2022 
 
Tommy D. Smith, Vice President of Manufacturing 
Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC  
P.O. Box 3333 
Crossett, AR 71635 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No.AR0001210, AFIN: 02-00013 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
This letter is written in response to the submittal of a Permit Transfer Form.  It is understood that 
the legal name of the company has been changed from Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operations, 
LLC – Crossett Paper Operations to Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC. This facility is currently 
covered under the NPDES Individual Discharge Permit Number AR0001210.  It is the Division’s 
understanding that this request is for a change in the permittee’s legal name only. 
 
NPDES Permit No. AR0001210 cannot be updated at this time since it is being administratively 
continued.  However, all pertinent information has been updated in the Division’s records.   
 
If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free 
to contact Loretta Carstens, P.E. of the NPDES Permits Section at (501) 682-0612. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
Senior Operations Manager 
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
 

cc: Electronic Filing (AR0001210, w/ attachments) 
Jason Bolenbaugh, Compliance Branch Manager 
Richard Healey, Enforcement Branch Manager 
Keith Waters, Department Business Coordinator, Office of Water Quality 
David Ramsey, ICIS Program Coordinator, Enforcement Branch
 


